

District 7 Committee Meeting

July 2015 minutes

Opening meeting: Susan opened the meeting at 3:00

Traditions: read by Eric

Secretary's report: Dan: No secretary's report from last month due to Area 24 Spring Conference. First month as secretary, replaced Tiffany due to her need to step down. Roll call.

New GSRs/Visitors: Robert, Daniel R (Miracles on 63rd)

New meetings: "Monday Night Meeting Makers Make It" at 5:30 pm

Treasurer: Wanda: Read report. Motion to approve by Collin. Second by Beth.

GSR reports/events: Chelsea "Newton Group will have DCM Susan speaking"

-Monday, July 20th Meeting Makers" will not meet

-Colin: YKR's 8th anniversary

-Anthony: Movie Night at the Whitehouse for YPIAA ("Flight")

DCM: Susan: Delegate Tom C will be visiting district

Alternate DCM: Absent no report

LCM: Colin: Attended meeting in Altoona. Haven't attended a lot of meetings.

PI: Ashley: Making lists of libraries and high schools to give Big Books to. Working on radio PSAs for AA.

CPC: John: Contacting Drake and Grandview Psychology departments, Iowa State Bar Association, Mercy medical clinics. Trying to events at Iowa Events Center council. Better attendance this month at committee.

Lit: Jeff: Nothing unusual. Selling literature to groups.

Grapevine: Carrie: Attended Area conference. "Meeting In A Pocket" is for sale. "AA turned 80" Grapevine topic.

Archives: Marty: New bookshelves for storage. Asking 10-15 people to help organize archives. Purchasing a laptop and scanner to digitize the archives.

Corrections: Mike: Attended Area conference/workshops. Our previous committee did a good job establish relationships with corrections professionals who serve the inmates. District 7 has benefited well from the Pink Can fund but has not contributed to it well.

Web: Shawn: Updated past actions.

Intergroup Liaison: Chris: Intergroup had a quorum. Central Office is reprinting new schedules w/o errors. Intergroup Banquet committee needs a new treasurer.

Treatment: Adam: Can always use volunteers.

New Business: -Motion to have Chris S. send out District 7 minutes via the "Spam List." Motion failed. Motion failed. Discussion and re-vote. Motion failed.

-Motion for \$75 to purchase gifts for Area 24 delegate in September. Motion passed.

- Motion by Shawn: Intergroup should use the District website for only the meeting list, or to make them separate. Motion to table issue. Motion failed.

-Motion by Marty: Create 10 or more keys to access the archives storage. Amendment made to create only 3 keys. Motion passed.

-Beth made a motion to adjourn at 3:45.